Lois,

Hope all is well with you.

I just wanted you to be among the first to know that Essential has been

acquired by a company located in Arizona with offices in Denver and Colorado Springs.  We will be operated as a subsidiary and I will head it in addition to a corporate position directing all product strategies.

I'm excited by this re-birth and looking forward to no longer being a

no-show mystery man (in NIUSR)

The new company is about 110 people with some incredible technology

capabilities.  While the focus of the acquiring company has been

environmental, they are very eager to expand our efforts in the emergency management business, something we've been unable to do for the past two years.

Take care,

Jim

James W. Morentz, Ph.D.
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